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UPDATE: LODGEMENT OF POLICE REPORT  
 

 
The Board of Directors (the “Board”) of Asia-Pacific Strategic Investments Limited (the “Company”) refers 
to the announcements of the Company dated 28 April 2025 and 4 May 2025 in relation to the Allegations 
(the “Previous Announcements”).  
 
Unless otherwise defined, all capitalised terms used in this announcement shall bear the same meanings 
ascribed to them in the Previous Announcements. 
 
The Board has been informed that, on 5 May 2025, the Company successfully remitted US$2 million to 
the Investor. As at the date of this announcement, a balance of US$2 million under the Proposed Crypto 
Investment Funds remains outstanding to be returned to the Investor. The Company is in the process of 
arranging for the remittance of this outstanding amount as soon as practicable. 

 
The Company will update shareholders on further material developments as and when appropriate. 

 
Shareholders and potential investors are advised to exercise caution in trading the shares in the 
Company. Shareholders and potential investors are advised to read this announcement and any further 
announcements by the Company carefully. Shareholders and potential investors should consult their 
stock brokers, bank managers, solicitors or other professional advisers if they have any doubt about the 
actions they should take. 

 
 
 

BY ORDER OF THE BOARD 
Lien Kait Long  
Lead Independent Director  
5 May 2025 

 

 
This announcement has been reviewed by the Company's sponsor, PrimePartners Corporate Finance Pte Ltd. (the 
“Sponsor”). It has not been examined or approved by the Singapore Exchange Securities Trading Limited (the 
“Exchange”) and the Exchange assumes no responsibility for the contents of this announcement, including the 
correctness of any of the statements or opinions made or reports contained in this announcement. The contact person for 
the Sponsor is Mr. Shervyn Essex, 16 Collyer Quay #10-00 Collyer Quay Centre Singapore 049318, 
sponsorship@ppcf.com.sg 


